## MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 24th APRIL 2014 AT 8PM IN THE CHURCH ROOM, WEST WYCOMBE

#### PRESENT:

Cllrs Mrs J. Smith (Chairman), Mr N. Harris, Mr R. Seymour, Mr N. Timberlake, Mrs K. Cheshire, Mrs L. Cook

Mrs S. Henson, Clerk

0 members of the public including

APOLOGIES: Cllrs Mr F. Downes, County Cllr D. Hayday, Dist Cllr Mrs J. Teesdale, Distr Cllr Mr I McEnnis,

The Chairman, Cllr Mrs Smith welcomed everyone.

### West Wycombe Parish Council Chairman's Report 2013/14

I am sure most people think of Parish Councillors as busy bodies who interfere if they have a planning application or people who like the sound of their own voices!

Parish Councillors do have three essential functions.

They pass the views of their communities onto the administrative tiers above them.

They work to improve or sustain local character and quality of life.

They provide services. These can include burial grounds, allotments, street lighting, bus shelters, children's play areas and playing fields.

Much of a Parish Council's day to day jobs are thankless tasks and like housework noticeable only when it is left undone!

### Planning

It is true.... we West Wycombe Parish Councillors <u>do</u> look at all planning applications that come through for our parish: and surrounding parishes if we think they might have an effect on our parish. We <u>do</u> always check that new builds or conversions will fit in and enhance our community. With our local knowledge we know how a building could impact on the neighbourhood if not carefully planned. Parking is always something we are concerned about with new plans. We know, very well, that we can only object to something that is outside the strict planning criteria. Mostly Wycombe District Council agrees with our decisions but sometimes applicants will challenge decisions and go to the Secretary of State. The Secretary of State can and does sometimes over turn both Wycombe District Council (WDC) and West Wycombe Parish Council decisions.

We are concerned and have made our concerns known to WDC about the potential plans to build many new houses at Saunderton and Princes Risborough as this will make the already busy A4010/A40, that runs through our parish, even busier.

We have submitted a petition to Government for approval so that we can object at a Select Committee Hearing about potential Hs2 plans to bring lorries carrying construction materials through our parish along the A4010 to their sites in Stoke Mandeville etc. Our Clerk has worked very hard to get this piece of legislation correct (she has had to use very Dickensian language in the document) to enable us to submit it in the proper manner. It is not certain that we will be called to the Select Committee when we have done all this but we feel we must do everything in our power to try and make sure the transport takes another route.

We try always to find the best solution we can for our residents.

### **Devolved powers**

We attended a meeting with BCC at the end of May 2014 because they would like Parish Councils to take over some of the services that they have delivered for some time, grass cutting for instance.

Obviously we want to see what benefits this has for us, if any.

We are a small Parish Council with only a part time Clerk and no employees so we will have to look at this proposal very carefully.

### Pedestal Play Ground and Playing Field

We are always pleased to see this area well used and it is a real pleasure to see football being played on there once again. We have purchased a new rubbish bin and a seat, after the others were vandalised and a netball/ basket ball hoop for this area.

We have recently made the car park longer and put planings taken from the West Wycombe Road resurfacing to make hard standing for vehicles.

Unfortunately we do have problem with dogs fouling in the playing field and it looks as if we may have to ban dogs completely if it continues. We have appealed to people to keep their dogs on leads so they can check and pick after the dog has poo-ed but up to now the problem still exists.

### The Chorley Road Allotments

With money given to us from our Bucks County Councillor Darren Hayday and our Wycombe District Councillors Jean Teesdale and Ian McEnnis we have arranged to have a water tap fitted at the allotments and hard standing on the car park there, as in the playing field.

### The Parish Plan

We have worked hard to assimilate your replies to the Parish Plan questionnaires and the final report can be seen in West Wycombe Library and on our website.

### www.westwycombe.org.uk

As the first tier of government and the most local form of government we feel this is the way to ensure that we try, where possible, to meet the needs of the residents of our parish and it will also help us when we work with other agencies such as the District and County Councils and the police because they will be able to see we have done our best to consult and engage with our electorate.

We would like to thank Mr Ben Stupples and Cllr Neil Timberlake for moving this project forward.

Cllr Timberlake has also put together timetables for the bus routes through our parish. These can be found on our website and in West Wycombe Library.

All your parish councillors are unpaid and they use their knowledge and personal expertise to serve our community. They give up an enormous amount of their time to attend meetings and seminars etc. They are members of other committees and organisations on our behalf and make sure we are represented and often involved in discussions throughout the High Wycombe and Buckinghamshire area. In fact we will go anywhere if we think there will be information that could affect our parish.

They very much deserve your thanks.

Mrs Sharon Henson, our Parish Clerk and Financial Officer, also deserves your thanks. We Parish Councillors all know that without her understanding of Parish Council law and her experience it would be much harder to run this Parish Council as efficiently as we do. We hold Quality Parish Council Status.

Sharon has had to work hard this Winter and Spring to help and support our residents who have suffered with drainage and sewage problems due to the heavy rainfall. She was able to give them advice on who to contact and personally talked to Thames Water, The Environment Agency, Wycombe District Council and Bucks County Council to tell them exactly what was going on and what was needed.

It makes my job as Chairman of the Parish Council much easier knowing I have an enthusiastic team of people, with, thank goodness, a sense of humour, who are dedicated to moving West Wycombe along with the times without losing sight of this area's unique character.

My thanks to you all for your support.

We would like to thank our County Councillor Darren Hayday for his support and help this last year and our Wycombe District Councillors Mrs Jean Teesdale and Mr Ian McEnnis for their support and keeping us informed with news from WDC.

### West Wycombe Parish Council Website

Mr Mike Henson looks after our website and keeps it full of interesting information not just council related but items that will be of use to the community at large. www.westwycombe.org.uk

In May we are launched our new revamped website which Mike has designed and we hope you will look at it and tell us what you think.

### Affiliated Groups

We belong to the following groups and associations

### The Events Team

Most of us Parish Councillors are on West Wycombe's Events team who organise The Fete, The Beacon Evening on West Wycombe Hill and the Christmas Fayre to name but a few of the social activities in West Wycombe.

We would be pleased to welcome anyone who would like to come and join us on the events team or just help on event days.

Cllr Neil Harris is the Chairman of the Events Team and Cllrs Kate Cheshire and Lisa Cook are invaluable organisers but The Events team is not run by the Parish Council although we do support it.

We are indebted to the local National Trust team for helping with these events,

### The Wycombe District Association of Local Councils.

This meeting is open to all Parish Councils in the High Wycombe Area. It gives training and has regular open discussions on anything related to Parish Councils and their residents.

We belong to <u>The Bucks and Milton Keynes Association of Local Councils</u> who meet in the County Offices in Aylesbury. Parish Council members come from all over Buckinghamshire and Milton Keynes.

This Association also arranges training sessions on a larger scale and keeps us informed of news from the National Association of Local Councils.

Cllr Neil Timberlake is our representative on the JCC for Wycombe Air Park.

Cllr Mrs Smith, Chairman, is a Parish Council representative on WDC's Standards Committee.

She is also a member of the <u>Neighbourhood Action Group (NAG)</u> a police led group who include members from Lane End, Piddington and Wheeler End and Studley Green and Stokenchurch. We help each other with problems such as anti social behaviour and parking problems. Parents parking outside schools at home time is a problem for most villages and our local police officers now come regularly to monitor the parking problems we have in West Wycombe, handing out parking tickets when necessary to persistent offenders.

### The Marlow and South West Chiltern Local Area Forum.

This is a group run by Bucks County Council and where we presented a case to be able to obtain funding for the Vehicle Activated Sign on the A40 a couple of years ago.

### We attend Wycombe District Council's Rural Forum meetings.

We think it important to keep up with news from the farming community surrounded as we are by farmed fields. 80% of the Wycombe District Council area is rural.

The Clerk and Chairman recently attended a BCC Highways seminar where the different depts. told us how they plan to look after our roads in the future.

Parish Councils were a creation of the Local Government Act 1894

There are over 9,000 Parish Councils and Town Councils (Town Councils are large parish councils and usually have a Mayor) in England with 80,000 elected councillors serving more than 15 million people.

There are 200 more Parish Councils than there were 13 years ago and there are another 98 communities considering or actively in the process of forming new ones. Almost all Parish Councils are non political.

So having very local representation is in demand.

We are very proud to serve as Councillors for West Wycombe and seek always to keep it a safe, good and welcoming place to live.

### **Presentation of the Financial Statement**

The Clerk/RFO issued a set of accounts to everyone present.

We have finished our financial year with a balance of £12,489. During the year we installed a basketball hoop and base at The Pedestal Paying Field and with help from our County and District Councillors paid the first stage in installing a water supply at the allotments, paid for a skip to allow tenants to have a grand clear up on their allotments an cut back the front hedge to keep the pavement as clear as possible. We also created the first stage of the car park at the Pedestal Playing Field and made a donation to the Events Committee for the Fete. Once again we have been able to keep our precept at £37,000 for the coming year.

# West Wycombe Parish Council Accounts for the year ending 31st March 2014

Last year ended 31st March 2013		Current year ended 31st March 2014	
	<u>Income</u>		
£ 39,875.05	Administration	£ 41,332.93	
£ 222.00	Allotments	£ 228.00	
£ 165.00	Pedestal Playing Field	£ 180.00	
£ 1,446.00	<b>Burial Ground</b>	£ 415.00	
£ 5,552.61	VAT refund	£ -	
£ 47,260.66	Total	£ 42,155.93	
	<u>Expenditure</u>		
£ 18,493.73	Administration	£ 18,044.33	
£ 5,340.29	Street Lighting	£ 4,970.47	
£ 70.00	Allotments	£ 2,220.34	
£ 18,229.63	Pedestal Playing Field	£ 8,222.17	
£ 3,418.90	<b>Burial Ground</b>	£ 4,272.25	
£ 447.50	Highways	£ 503.54	
£ -	Reserves	£ -	
£ 5,552.61	VAT	£ 4,005.78	
£ 51,552.66	Total	£ 42,238.88	

### **Receipts & Payments Summary**

£ 51,552.66 Less Total Payments (Expenditure) £ 12,572.26 Closing balance		£ 42,238.88 <b>£ 12,489.31</b>
£ 64,124.92	Total	£ 54,728.19
£ 47,260.66	Total Receipts(Income)	£ 42,155.93
£ 16,864.26	Opening balance	£ 12,572.26

### **Cumulative funds are represented by**

£	12,572.26	Total	£	12,489.31
£	1,132.27	Bank of Ireland a/c	£	1,133.32
£	933.56	Barclays Business Saver a/c	£	1,134.04
£	10,506.43	Barclays Community a/c	£	10,221.95

### Cllr Neil Harris, Head Ranger and Mr Peter Hill - The National Trust

### **Buildings**

We are now into the last year of the of a 3 year major refurbishment project to repair and restore our housing stock in the village – scaffolding will be up probably until the end of August. The contractors Fairhurst Ward Abbots will be missed once they move away – they have become part of our community and to show how much they have been involved they have purchased new Christmas tree lights and will be helping to fund a new Christmas tree – they wanted to leave a permanent reminder of their involvement with all of us. It is planned to have a 5 year rolling cycle of exterior decoration which is necessary due to the heavy volumes of traffic coming through the High Street, however this will be expensive and funding has to be found .

We have developed a team of local volunteers who are recording an aural history of this community which will be put on line. Another open day was arranged for residents to ensure that everyone is aware of what is happening and it is hoped to have a similar exhibition at the fete and also a weekend when more people will be able to view this communitie's history.

### **Events**

The National Trust are strengthening their commitment to West Wycombe and continue to be involved or lead on such projects as the St Lawrence 250 year anniversary Beacon, the Festive Fayre and Fete as well as the Vintage Car Show, Theatre in the Park and guided walks. Our support of community events enables all areas of the village to become part of these events and increases visitor numbers to the village enabling it to thrive. We would like to thank Cllrs Mrs Kate Cheshire and Mrs Lisa Cook for their hard work on the Events Team.

### Conservation

We have signed up to a Higher Level Stewardship Scheme run by Natural England to remove scrub and to restore chalk grassland. Jerry Page and a team of volunteers are working on the Hill to continue and maintain the scrub clearance which was started last year, repairing the car park area and we are gradually opening up the views of the Mausoleum which the Dashwood family are currently having restored and repaired. A survey has been carried out and we now have 100 species of wild flowers on the Hill. We have cut the lower slopes of the Hill and produced silage from the cut grass. We are now selling locally sourced wood to residents of West Wycombe.

With the help and support of the Chilterns Conservation Board's Commons Project we are opening up the views from the Hill Fort and protecting the structure from tree root damage by clearing away self-set ash trees. We are also protecting the ancient yew trees.

### Cllr Neil Timberlake –West Wycombe Community Library

Madam Chairman, Members of the West Wycombe Parish Council, and residents and friends of West Wycombe parish.

West Wycombe Library is now in its eighth year as a volunteer-led, community-based enterprise. I think we dare safely say that we are now an established part of the local community; indeed we have now signed a 25-year lease with Buckinghamshire County Council to provide public library services to residents of the parish and, indeed, across the county. We are grateful for the support of everyone who has contributed to our success.

We continue to be the grateful recipients of a continuous supply of high-quality and varied donated books given to us by residents in the local community.

We are also most grateful to the National Trust for kindly supplying us with a substantial quantity of wood logs for us to burn on our library fire and keep the building and its occupants warm during the winter months.

No vote of thanks can ignore the support from a dedicated team of some twenty active volunteers, who provide librarianship services during the five days a week that the library is open, or who support the work of the library behind the scenes in fundraising or administrative support.

The County Council continue to be immensely supportive and the new terms under which we operate for them are very much more generous than were the terms of our first five years.

From the end of October 2013 the County Council withdrew the alternate Saturday visits of the Mobile Library which had meant that, for a few hours each fortnight, the village had had TWO public libraries available! The mobile library continues to visit the Garden Centre car park every Wednesday, on the day when our Community Library is closed.

We continue to adapt West Wycombe Library's opening hours occasionally, in response to demand, and our resource of volunteers. We have made no changes to our opening hours during the past year, and continue to be open from 9am to 5pm on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday, 9am to 1pm on Fridays, and from 10am to 1pm on Saturdays, and with Sunday afternoon opening in the summer months once again eagerly anticipate to align with the period of summer opening of West Wycombe House and grounds in 2014. We can only do so thanks to the tremendous efforts of our volunteers.

The summer Sunday openings, serving cream teas and other delights to tourists and locals alike, are a huge money-spinner for us, and nowadays meet almost the entire costs of running the library service.

For this reason we have not found it necessary to hold many fund-raising events beyond our participation in the Village Fete and the West Wycombe Christmas Fayre over the last year, but we keep this in review and may look to re-introduce a small programme of select events to bring in some cash at the same time as adding to the social life of the parish. At the Festive Fayre we once again sold Denise's legendary Caribbean Curry which, like the year before, sold out very quickly despite Denise making more of it than ever before!

We did hold a quiz night in the Swan public house on 19 April 2013, which was well-attended and great fun! Our host on the night, Christine Barry, also very much enjoyed it and is keen to host another such event there. Our quizmaster Paul and his wife Joy, who kept the score, also deserve our praise.

As well as our Summer Sunday cream teas we also offer a regular "Breakfast Friday" all year round, whereby you can have a breakfast including toast, egg, bacon, sausage, tomato, mushrooms, hash-brown, black pudding, and tea or coffee all for just £5. 'Breakfast Friday' can be made available on other days of the week by prior arrangement!

Our book borrowings continue to hold up fairly well, but we always welcome more people! It is good to have a good-news story to report, and we want to share it with more members of the community. The more people use the library, and the more books that are borrowed, the more we are vindicated in our central aim of keeping this valued facility in the heart of the community. Please visit us soon, and tell your friends and neighbours too!

To support our fundraising we also sell a number of small items, such as bags, potted plants, jewellery, and surplus books.

To my great regret, but to the benefit of my waistline, the library no longer stocks home-made chocolate.

We changed our telephone number during the year – to High Wycombe 449389.

Our website – www.westwycombelibrary.org.uk – has also been refreshed somewhat, and we also have a Facebook page, which provides a source of regularly-updated information on the library's programme of activities; and we are grateful too, for the support and co-operation of the parish magazine "Contact", of the Parish Council, and of the Bucks Free Press for all they do to publicise our activities and raise awareness of the library.

We continue to host a regular programme of craft skills sessions, ad welcome a regular Tuesday morning craft session which is well-attended.

The Library is run by a charitable Trust. There are currently seven Trustees, but the Trust Deed allows for up to nine. If anybody is interested in joining our ranks, or being trained as a librarian, or to be a chef or waiter on summer Sundays, or who wishes to support us in some other way, please talk to me or introduce yourself to the duty librarian. You will be made very welcome.

Finally – although we are an independent, volunteer-run and volunteer-financed library, we are nevertheless part of the County Council library network. As such, if you have a Bucks County Library card then you are automatically a member of our library, and can borrow items on the same terms as from other libraries. You can borrow books from West Wycombe and return them to other libraries in the county – and vice versa. Some people may be of the mistaken belief that because we are an independent charity-run library there is some form of charge or fee to use our library. There absolutely is not – we are free to all residents of Buckinghamshire.

We look forward to continuing to provide a library service to West Wycombe, and the wider population of Buckinghamshire, for many more years to come! Thank you.

# <u>Cllr Mr Roger Seymour – West Wycombe Community Association - (The Village Hall Management Committee)</u>

West Wycombe Village Hall continues to attract people who want to hire the Hall. The Committee are aware that to encourage would-be hirers and keep our regular patrons contented, we have to keep the Hall looking at its best. This of course takes a good deal of money and time. There are maintenance jobs always waiting to be done and just keeping up with these takes most of our resources.

We are a self supporting organisation.

Talking of maintenance, the big main Hall heater has been overhauled and we hope it will give us at least one or two more years of service as replacing it will be quite costly. One of the storage heaters in the main Hall is not working and will probably have to be replaced. Since Mel Webster came up with idea of getting the heater to turn off when people leave the Hall it has made us more confident that the heating is not left on unnecessarily: electricity is our biggest outlay throughout the year.

The hot water boiler in the kitchen needs servicing too as it is not working as well as it should do. We bought an independent hot water boiler this last year to help with larger volumes of tea and coffee making that sometimes our clients require.

Since we refurbished the upstairs room last year we have been planning to do some much needed painting around the stage area. We also plan to order some new cups and saucers and cutlery in 2014.

Our constant wish list is to have new windows for the whole building, new chairs for the main Hall and to be able to resurface the car park.

We had a WEST WYCOMBE VILLAGE HALL sign put up on the front of the building this year as after over 50 years we realised that not everyone coming to the village knew which building is West Wycombe Village Hall!

We also put up signs on the sides of the building to remind people that the Village Hall car park is a private car park only for the use of people hiring the Hall and local people who pay an annual fee to park there.

Mrs Judith Gerrard, our Letting Secretary has been invaluable this past year in dealing with potential hiring's, reminding unlawful car parkers that our car park is for patrons of the Hall and permit holders only and liaising with Barry our cleaner so that he knows when the Hall is free for him to clean and pointing out to him areas that could do with more attention.

Mr Plumridge continued to keep the car park tidy for us but recently has retired from this job.

We would like to thank Sir Edward Dashwood for the Christmas tree he donated again this year and the Parish Council for the tree lights which do much to bring Christmas cheer to West Wycombe.

The Hall would not run as smoothly as it does without the Village Hall Committee who regularly monitor how the Hall is doing financially and the upkeep of the building and car park.

Our finances are looked after by our Hon Treasurer, Mr Graham Wood and our secretarial needs by our Hon Secretary, Mrs Marion Brown. Both are a vital part of the Committee. My thanks to them and Mr Roger Seymour who knows every inch of the Village Hall and whenever needed, meets with contactors on site and organises the work.

My sincere thanks and appreciation to and for all the Committee Members for their support and dedication to this Hall.

We all endeavour to keep West Wycombe Village Hall a valuable asset for West Wycombe and desirable venue for people in the High Wycombe area.

### <u>Cllr Mrs Kate Cheshire - West Wycombe Pre School</u> Prepared by Paula Cox and presented by Kate Cheshire

We have seen a number of changes at Pre-School over the past year. The level of Government intervention seems ever increasing with greater formalisation of children's early experiences. Every child who starts at the Pre-School now undergoes a two year development check, this is to ensure that we have a baseline on every child and that no developmental delays are missed. Many children are now funded at 2 years of age and therefore we have many more children wanting to attend our setting. This scheme has proved successful and the children have all responded really well to having younger children in the hall. At the tail end of last year we had our Ofsted inspection, this went extremely well and we were pleased to receive a 'Good' grading with the inspector making many positive comments.

During the Summer Term we will be open for longer hours, running a 2 hour lunch club on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. These lunch clubs prove really popular and have given parents who want to return to work more flexibility. Our numbers for September look very encouraging; this is the time of year when numbers sometimes drop as many have moved on to school but this year looks set to be a bumper year.

The children love our outings into the community particularly our visits to the library and onto the West Wycombe Estate. This is such a treat for the children and we are extremely grateful to the Dashwood family for allowing us such regular access. We make use of the Pedestal playground

as often as we keen but rely heavily on parent helpers in order that the walk down remains safe on the busy road.

The income the Pre-School receives from Government funding covers our major overheads but is never enough to pay for all the resources and extras that we like to be able to have for the children. For this reason we run a number of fundraising activities throughout the year including our annual sponsored obstacle race, Bingo nights, Fashion evenings and regular coffee/cake sales. We rely on our dedicated Committee of parents who organise these activities for us and to whom we are extremely grateful.

If anybody would like any further information on the Pre-School please do get in touch. Paula Cox, Pre-School Supervisor

### Report on Thames Valley Police by PCSO Ben Rackstraw

The police have held regular Neighbourhood Action Group meetings and the main issues for our parish are dangerous and illegal parking by school parents and speeding traffic. We have been lucky in that we do not have any major crime and generally do not have any anti-social behavior. We would like to thank PC Danny O'Driscoll, WPC Claire Marchant and PCSO Penny Ling for their hard work.

### **Update Marlow South West Rural June 2014**

### **ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR(ASB)**

We have a number of tools to enable us to deal with ASB whether it's caused by individual people, people in vehicles or in groups. We work closely with partner agencies such as housing providers, traffic enforcement, Trading Standards and mental health organisations. Enforcement can be in the form of Anti-social Behaviour Contracts (ABCs), Section 59 Warnings (warning of vehicle seizure), Anti-social Behaviour Orders (ASBOs) and Section 27 orders (a direction to leave a locality for a period of time.)

Young people behaving in an anti-social manner are very often unaware of the impact of their behaviour. We are keen to engage with young people and to do what we can to discourage and prevent negative behaviour. Very often a visit to explain the impact of their behaviour on other people can be very effective.

Please don't hesitate to contact us if you have concerns and would like advice or assistance. Be aware of where your children are, who they are associating with and how they spend their time when they are out of your sight. It may help to remind them that their behaviour, good and bad, has an enormous impact on the community.

### **SPEEDING**

The team are very pleased to say that we have had numerous persons make contact with us from across the neighbourhood expressing an interest in the community speed watch scheme. We are still looking for more volunteers so if you are interested please give us a call on 101. Or take a look at the following website to see an example of how a scheme worked in Cambridgeshire: www.speed-watch.org

### **PARKING**

Inconsiderate and illegal parking is an ongoing problem in most areas. The inconvenience and difficulty caused by this is avoidable. Please think and exercise consideration for others. The main locations at this time where we have been receiving complaints and will therefore be targeting are:

- Lane End High Street—The Pathway being completely blocked by the pond and also parking on double yellow lines outside the pharmacy.
- Stokenchurch—the zig zag lines at the crossing on the A40 in the centre of the village
- Stokenchurch Primary school—resident's driveways and the pathways being blocked at drop off and pick up drives
- West Wycombe—Parking on Double Yellow Lines on the High Street and at the Junction with Chorley Rd, particularly at school pick up and drop off times.

### **FACEWATCH**

Thames Valley Police (TVP) is launching a new scheme called Facewatch. Facewatch is an App which is free to download to smart phones, and will allow members of the public to view CCTV images of unidentified suspects for shoplifting offences which will be searchable by postcode. TVP will monitor the success of the scheme and will then consider rolling it out for other low level offences.

### **CRIME MAPPING**

The Home Office national crime mapping website gives the public access to street-level crime information as well as information on their Neighbourhood Policing Teams, Neighbourhood Priorities and Events - details of Have Your Say and other neighbourhood activities. Log on to <a href="https://www.police.uk">www.police.uk</a> (opens new window), type in your local postcode or neighbourhood name and then click on 'Find out more'.

### **OFFENDERS BROUGHT TO JUSTICE**

- A 21 year old male from Stokenchurch has been charged with Possessing a bladed article in a public place.
- A 44 year old male from Stokenchurch has been charged with the offence of Burglary Non Dwelling after breaking into a garage at Pigeon Farm Rd.
- A 44 year old female from Stokenchurch has been charged with cultivating cannabis.
- A 45 year old male and a 44 year old female from Stokenchurch have been charged with the offence of perverting the course of justice.
- A 53 year old from Lane End has been charged with assault following a domestic dispute.
- A 41 year old female from Fawley has been found guilty at Court with the offence of Fraud-false representation and received a £2000 fine and ordered to complete 100 hours of unpaid work.

### **HAVE YOUR SAY MEETINGS:**

- Thursday 12th at 3pm Radnage School
- Sat 14th June- 12pm- Stokenchurch Library
- Sunday 15th June- 12pm- Hambleden Village shop
- 16th June Lane End school 15:00 15:30
- 25th June Stokenchurch Primary School 15:00 15:30

Marlow Police Station is open every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday between 10 am -2 pm. If you cannot make it along to a Have Your Say event then you are more than welcome to come down to the police station during its opening times and speak to the station duty officer.

PC 2272 Danny O' Driscoll, PC 2719 Claire Marchant, PCSO 9923 Penny Ling, PCSO 8332 Steve Williams and PCSO 8667 Ben Rackstraw. Marlow South West Rural neighbourhood team.

The Chairman invited everyone to stay and join in with the light refreshments.